B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

BUDGET CONSULTATION

22ND JANUARY 2009
Present:
Members of the public and representatives of local organisations

Richard James (Northants Police)
Steve Bellamy
Ron Ainsworth (Tenants Forum)

Douglas Walker (Tenants Forum)

Brian Kimpton (Tenants Forum)
David Cooper (Environment Panel)

Veronica Steele (Resident)

Ron Steele (Resident)

Ian Watts

Northamptonshire County Council

Louise Pittam (Adult Social Care and Health)
Councillor Eileen Hales (County Councillor)

Representatives of Town and Parish Councils

Councillor Andy Walters (Dingley Parish Council)
Councillor Jane Tugwell (Stoke Albany Parish Council)

Councillor David Gunn (Burton Latimer Town Council)

Councillor Fergus Macdonald (Burton Latimer Town Council)

Councillor Maureen Jerram (Burton Latimer Town Council)
Councillor Sheila Walden (Burton Latimer Town Council)

Councillor Peter Crane (Pytchley Parish Council)

Councillor Peter Chaplin (Broughton Parish Council)
Councillor Mike Barrs (Barton Seagrave Parish Council)

Councillor Mark Rowley (Geddington Newton and Little Oakley Parish Council)

Councillor Peter Quincey (Cranford Parish Council)
Councillor Nick Richards (Wilbarston Parish Council)

Councillor Bruce Squires (Stoke Albany Parish Council)


Councillors



Councillor James Hakewill (Leader)

Councillor Malin

Councillor Roberts

Councillor Wiley

Councillor Brown

Councillor Dearing

Councillor Tebbutt (also a member of Desborough Town Council)

Councillor Bayes

Councillor Zanger

Councillor Watts

Councillor Freer

Councillor Bishop

Councillor Lamb


Officers


Graham Soulsby (Deputy Chief Executive)


Mark Dickenson


David Watt

Dean Mitchell

Nikki Garton

Pina Patel


Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Bullock, Councillor Smith-Haynes, Councillor C Groome, Reverend Martin Perris (Churches Together), Reverend Peter Strong (Carey Baptist Church), Chris Grimshaw (Latimer Community Arts College), Rachel Wilson (Accommodation Concern), Inspector Dick Aistrop (Northamptonshire Police), Councillor Bob Seery (Corby Borough Council), Councillor Max Price (Grafton Underwood Parish Council), Mr Westley, Councillor Hillary Bull (Broughton Parish Council), Lisa Ladybird (Tenants Forum) and Jason Boner.
2.
INTRODUCTION


Councillor Hakewill welcomed members of the public, representatives of local organisations and councillors and explained the purpose of the meeting.


A presentation was given which outlined the budget setting process, the Council's priorities and gave a general overview of the budget.  Copies of the report to the Council's Executive Committee on 14th January 2009  were also circulated.

3.
QUESTIONS AND ISSUES  RAISED BY REPRESENTATIVES AND MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response


	Would there be a consultation shop in the A6 Towns the same as the Town Centre shop
	No

	No explanatory notes were included regarding major variances on the Draft Capital Programme 2008-2012
	Answer to follow

	The central support costs seem high.  A breakdown of the total costs was requested
	Answer to follow

	Is it the Council’s intention to keep all vacant posts vacant to save money
	All posts that needed to be filled to effectively deliver our service would be.

	Were the Council aware that Northamptonshire Learning Disability Partnership Board were putting money aside in their budget to put towards learning needs
	This information would be dealt with by officers accordingly

	Would the Council be providing help to existing businesses in Kettering to relocate in the new Restaurant Quarter
	The Council does not have the ability to move businesses.  Rates and rents are not set by the Council and businesses coming to the new Restaurant Quarter will be attracted.

	The borough has a parking scheme why is this not enforced in the Town Centre
	The Council is not able to issue parking fines but we hope to get to that point.  Parking issues can be reported to the police.

	Why was the revised 2008/09 General Contingency figure £0
	This budget is included as a contingency plan and is allocated as it is needed through the year 

	Was the new housing allocation system going to be used so people with more money get better houses
	The Choice Based Lettings system was introduced so customers on the housing list could bid for vacant properties according to the amount of points.  The system also cuts down on voids


In concluding the meeting, Councillor Hakewill thanked all present for their attendance and points raised.  All attendees were invited to visit the Town Centre shop on 31st January when the Green Desk would be launched.
Councillor Hakewill stated that Councillors were working hard to make the best efficient use of Council Tax and they could be contacted anytime of the year when needed.  Contact details were available on the Council’s website and reception.
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.05 pm)
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